College of Biological Sciences: EPC Committee Meeting Minutes – 11/9/07 

Prepared By Brett Couch


College of Biological Sciences

Educational Policy Committee Meeting 

Date: 11/9/07

Start: 3:59 PM

Finish: 12:50 PM
Location: 123 Snyder Hall

Present: Stu Goldstein

Sarah Corrigan, Paul Siliciano, Robin Wright, Frank Barnwell, Sue Wick, Alexis Powell, Pete Snustad, Aaron Broege, Janaki Paskaradevan, Brett Couch, Samuel McCabe, Rogene Schnell
Not Present: Jane Phillips, Leslie Schiff, Jean Underwood, Nikki Letawsky Shultz, Elizabeth Lockamy

Minutes:

Minutes from October 26, 2007 meeting were reviewed and approved with the following changes:


-line 41 change students with an interest – 


-300 – a instead of 


177 fail instead of failing


180 – as a college we need to


-183 – enrollment – with 2 Ls


-193 – Biochemistry 3021 have online video lectures – not  online lectures for 2003-2004

Minutes approved unanimously 

Following the passing of the minutes, Sue brought up the question of increasing student credit hours in CBS (lines 300-310) since the issue has been discussed for a year.  The discussion focused on two issues i) whether to require freshman to take additional courses such as ecology, evolution and animal behavior ii) whether students have enough biology that CBS as a department is satisfied with granting degrees to students.  It was decided that the individual departments should be involved in discussion of additional courses for freshman.  No consensus was reached on whether current credit requirements are satisfactory for students to earn a degree from CBS. 

2.  Old business

A.  Enrollment in Summer Session Courses (Robin Wright)

Robin presented a handout of statistics on enrollment data for CBS courses indicating that student credit hours relatively flat over the summer with a high of 3000 but could be increased by up to 1/3.  Robin indicated that there did not seem to be a particular policy for the college [regarding student credit hours in the summer] but suggested that CBS could approach the problem of increasing summer student credit hours more strategically.   The discussion focused on the policy for process for offering summer courses, how courses would be taught, what courses were most in demand during the summer and the benefits of summer courses for students.  

Stu indicated that the previous policy for summer courses was that they needed to pay for themselves but Robin indicated that this was not strictly true.  


The discussion of who would teach courses revolved around whether tenured faculty with different appointments, 9 month or 12 month, would teach the course.  Faculty with a 9 month appointment would need to be paid for teaching during the summer or additional instructors would need to be hired.  


It was noted that there is high demand for summer sections of Biochem 3021 and these sections are generally at maximum enrollment and the course size is continually being increased.  The idea of looking at the cost of opening another section of Biochem 3021 was proposed. 


Janaki and Sarah indicated that summer courses were important for students, especially majors, to help them keep on track for graduation.  Students often take chemistry and physics during the summer.  One area that is lacking in the summer is an upper division lab.  Students requiring an upper division lab can’t take it during the summer to catch up.  Offering an upper division lab is a possibility but would require finding instructors.  Offering Genetics in the summer taught by Peter and Peter was offered as an option. 

3.  New business 

Freshman Biology Equivalent for Transfer Students (Stu Goldstein)


The objective of this discussion was to determine how to handle transfer students that have taken biology courses now that the Foundations courses are being offered.  This discussion was meant to craft a defined policy rather than being ad hoc or handling every case individually.  Since Sarah has been seeing petitions from outside the University and Nikki made up a chart of transfer equivalents.   Stu recommended that for now Nikki’s document should be accepted as the standard giving the committee time to review the document.  The transfer equivalents outlined in Nikki’s chart would then be revisited at a later date.


Peter indicated that ICT students were a bigger problem.  This is essentially a back door and has a lower admission requirement of a 2.0 GPA.  He proposed raising the GPA from 2.  The committee does not have the authority to raise the GPA but would need to take this proposal to the University.  Robin indicated that the committee could vote on raising the GPA requirement to 2.5 and then approach Craig Swan. 

Should we allow ICP Life Science Majors to declare a Biology Minor 

(Nikki Letawsky-Shultz)


The student services department wanted the EPC to come up with a policy regarding the ability of IPT students with multiple foci to declare a CBS minor.  Generally the committee members did not have strong feelings either way, except that declaration of a minor would result in students getting two sets of credentials for one set of work since students would generally not need to take extra courses to fulfill the requirements for a minor.   

Pete moved not to allow ICT students to declare a CBS minor if they have a concentration in life sciences.

Sue - second 

Motion was approved unanimously. 

Ecology Wants to Create a Cross Listed Course with Anthropology


The discussion here focused mostly on the accounting and bookkeeping problems associated with cross listing courses.  Previously, cross listed courses have been complicated to manage and have generally fallen out of favor.  The advantage to creating this cross listed course would be building interactions between departments.  The University wants to promote this interaction.  Claudia Neuhauser and Ann Pusey will be attending the next EPC meeting, held at 2:00 pm instead of 4:00 pm on Dec 14. 

  4.  Announcements

Council on Liberal Education – Preliminary Draft  (Stu Goldstein)

Sue – the current recommendations are to have biology course with lab. In the sciences you wrestle with things in lab.  The only way you learn sciences is to handle materials.  

Course approval for Liberal Education will be more stringent and courses will only be approved if themes really deal with the objectives of the liberal arts program.
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